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December 27, 2021  

TO:  Community Corrections Staff  

FROM:  Mac Pevey, Assistant Secretary  
  Community Corrections Division  

SUBJECT:  Operational Changes in Response to COVID-19 (Paused)  

This memo supersedes the memos dated March 19, 2020, July 26, 2021, October 22, 2021, and 
December 16, 2021 all with the same subject line.  

On December 16, 2021, a memo was sent to all Community Corrections Division staff announcing 
operational changes that were set to occur January 1, 2022.  

In light of the direction sent around by the Emergency Operations Center earlier today, these 
changes are now on pause. An updated message will be sent when we know more about our ability 
to implement operational changes, until then, please continue to follow the guidance in the October 
22, 2021 memo, available here. 

If you have questions about any of these items or other concerns, please staff those questions with 
your supervisor and, if necessary, send them to the DOC COVID19 mailbox. 

Your flexibility and ability to adapt is absolutely appreciated as we continue to navigate this dynamic 
pandemic.  Please continue to take care of yourselves and each other. 

MP:jlr.md  
cc:  Executive Strategy Team  

Lori Olsen, Area Human Resource Manager  
Billie Peterson, Policy Program Manager  
Shelby Leifer, Labor Relations Consultant  
Ton Johnson, WFSE Labor Advocate  
DOC Nurse Desk  
DOC Covid19 Mailbox 

https://doc.wa.gov/corrections/covid-19/docs/2021-1022-ccd-staff-operational-changes-in-response-to-covid-19-revised.pdf
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